
November 12, 2019 

The Honorable Robert Garcia 
City of Long Beach 
411 Ocean Boulevard 
Long Beach, CA 90802 

RE: ORD-20 

Dear Mayor Garcia and Council: 

• 
-"'!ancer Action 

@a· 

Unfortunately, we are unable to support this ordinance as written. ACS CAN welcomes the 
council's attention on the teenage e-cigarette crisis and supports the council's proposal to end the 
sale of all flavored tobacco products, including menthol cigarettes. However, the penalty 
structure is unclear and could lead to criminalization of youth, while not holding retailers 
accountable for illegal sales. We ask the council for the following amendments: 

1. ACS CAN opposes penalties for youth who are found to be in possession of tobacco 
products. These laws have not been proven to be effective, are disproportionately applied 
to communities of color, and detract resources from proven tobacco control strategies, 
such as holding retailers responsible for selling to underage purchasers. 

2. The penalty structure is not clear. There is a list of possible penalties and it appears that 
the penalties may be levied against the clerk and/or the retailer, as you define "person," 
with the possibi lity of criminal or civil penalties for either. The ordinance should specify 
that a violation of any existing local, state or federal tobacco regulation violates the 
license, and should be specific as to what the penalty will be for each violation. Penalties 
should include meaningful financial deterrents for retailers with escalating fines and/or 
penalties that include the suspension and revocation of the license for repeat offenders 

Prohibiting the sale of all flavored tobacco products, including menthol cigarettes and without 
exemptions removes much of the allure of these products and is a key component of a 
comprehensive strategy to effectively help reduce tobacco initiation, and subsequent addiction. 
ACS CAN fully supports these provisions. 

We look forward to working with you to improve this policy, so that we can enthusiastically 
support the ordinance. However, if this proposed ordinance does not clearly define an escalating 
penalty structure for retailers or if it criminalizes minors, we must urge a NO vote. 
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Sincerely, 

/J'UhW9 Cad-~ 
Primo J. Castro 
Director, Government Relations 
American Cancer Society Cancer Action Network 

American Cancer Society Cancer Action Network 
99 S. Lake Avenue, Suite 400 • Pasadena, CA 91101 
626.243.5614 • FAX: 626.568.2888 • Primo.Castro@Cancer.org 




